MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, October 11, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 26, 2019 as read.

Mr. Chauvin stated that 1. Landry’s Hole and Cypress has been inspected for the additional pumping stations. 2. The levee inspection will take place soon and the levees needs to be cut. 3. Bayou Thunder Breakwaters will be placed on the ridge and rocks along the bayou. 4. Working on the bayside breakwaters because the contractor had a miscalculation and now, we will be one breakwater short and will not re-furbish the older breakwaters. Rocks have been ordered and should be here November 1, 2019. Breakwaters will be 4 ½ feet high.  This will add to the original breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle.
President Camardelle thanked Councilman Ricky Templet, Cynthia Shang, Paul Johnston, and other Jefferson Parish Officials for money for the new pumps and stations. This is a joint project between the levee board, town and Jefferson Parish. Reminder that November 1st is the Capital Outlay deadline. Getting 6.5 million dollars to complete segmented rock breakwater project. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

Mr. Chris Hernandez is getting an appraisal for the tractor to put it out for bid. Commissioner Besson is working on getting lights installed on the new tractor.

Working on getting a shed installed on Chighizola property to house levee board equipment.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:53 a.m.
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